
Betty Lawyer 

Our Sunday dance was 3 squares and we do need more dancers to con-
tinue. We may have to cut the line dancing to keep from losing so much 
money. Let me tell you that the lady members ruled this time. If  you were 
there you know what I mean. This is what having a good club is all about. 
Not only did they work very hard to get all the clothes out of  our storage 
container. They also had to move all the Christmas trees to the back to get 
them out. Shirley and Gary started and as more girl power came, they 
started putting up tables, bringing in clothes and putting them on the ta-
bles. And they had fun shopping as they did it. I was so proud of  everyone 
who helped. Not only did they really work but they brought refreshments. 
They turned what could have been a losing dance into a very profita-
ble.one. We took in $357.00 on the clothes we sold. That was with only 
around 30 dancers there. This is how clubs stay together when we all 
work together and have fun doing it. Thank you so much to all of  you who 
came and made it a great dance. When the dance was over everyone just 
started working together. The cleanup was done in less than 5 minutes, 
and we all went home. I do want to add that the class and Angels all got so 
many beautiful clothes and had fun doing it. It was awesome. 

Our class has been keeping 4 squares. Thanks to all the great Angels. I 
want to stress how important it is to come to class. One person short and 
it makes 7 people sit down. Not only is it so good for you to get the exer-
cise it is also so good for you to socialize. We have made the price $5.00 
so everyone can come. That is why we need 4 squares to continue. The 
club has to pay rent, caller, and line dancing. It is not just for you; your 
presence brings joy to everyone.  

We have so many members who have various illnesses, having surgery or 
dealing with one thing or another, it is hard to keep track. Just try and 
keep well, but let Sherry know of anyone that needs encouragement or 
gets well wishes.  

Remember our dance on Friday, March 1. Tim Merino from Oroville is go-
ing to be our caller. His past dances have been a lot of  fun. He’s a smooth 
caller with a good voice that has become a popular out of  the area caller. 

Easter is just around the corner. If  you have any ideas of  something we 
can do, let me know. Until then just keep dancing.  

           Dan and Betty 

Web site: http//www.cowtown-singles-square-dance.org  



Gene Stauffer 

We picked up one additional member bringing 
the total to 67. Thank you, Bob Hall, for your re-
newal. 

I have emailed an updated membership list. Let 
me know if  you did not receive it. 

For those needing to pay your 2024 dues and to 
any of  your friends wishing to join; the $20.00 
per person membership may be paid to any club 
officer or mailed to: 

Gene Stauffer 
22720 Highview Ln 
Pigeon Pass, CA 92557 

I can also accept payment through Zelle using 
my 909-241-0183 phone number. 
         Gene 

Sunshine is having a hectic time right now. Sherry 
herself is dealing with a bad knee and back but 
has finally scheduled an appointment with a sur-
geon. Wish her well.  We just heard that Margie is 
able to drive again so congratulate her.   Lynda 
Bowie is still recovering from her mysterious 
cough and not being up to par 
              Sherry 
       sherrystanke@aol.com 
 

Sherry Stanke 

Kathi Wood 

Hi everyone, 

Hope you all had a Happy Valentine’s Day, spending 
it with your special person or loved ones or better 
yet just pampering yourself!! Our class nights are 
still dancing with at least 3 squares, most of the 
time dancing with 4 squares. Our students are do-
ing well and still seem to enjoy themselves. Angels, 
again thank you for all your support. The students 
and I appreciate you taking time out of your busy 
schedules to help. 

Our February Sunday class dance was a great 
dance with Gumby calling and Sheri Woodard doing 
the line dancing between squares. We started with 
3 squares and ended the afternoon with 4. Gumby 
kept us moving and the students enjoyed dancing to 
someone other than the caller they were accus-
tomed to hearing as well as his crazy hats. Our last 
tip ended with squares having 3 head couples and 1 
side couple. The students enjoyed the different con-
figuration of the square as well as everyone else. I 
did have the pleasure of being Steve Woodard’s 
partner that tip, so thank you Steve. Some of the 
dancers in the square said “Steve, we have never 
seen you dance before,” a treat for them as well.  

Our Experienced Clothing Sale did quite well also. It 
is a great way for new dancers as well as others to 
either start their new wardrobe or add to their exist-
ing one. 

Hope to see you on Wednesday, 

       Kathi 

Sharon Cowan Mar 1 
Walt Lancaster Mar 5 
Linda Chappell Mar 12 
Margie Hart Mar 14 
Priscilla Hampton Mar 22 
Carol Higgins Mar 29 
David Nelson Mar 30 
Brenda Kvenbo Mar 31 



Cowtown Square Dance Center 
15950 Van Buren Blvd. Riverside, CA 

For more information  (951)354-8636 or (951)235 2008 

Rounds  Jennifer Hunt 
Adv. Rounds 6:30-7:00,  

Rounds  7:00-10:00 

Squares 7:30 -10:00 


